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‘To Know Christ and to make him Known.’ 
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10.30 Mr Joseph Musungo 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 
Next Sunday  10.30 Rev Shirlyn Toppin Holy Communion 
 

Activities in Toothill Church 
Monday 10.00 – 12.00  The Hub     Every week 
Monday 17.00 - 19.00 West Swindon Youth Club Mondays  Every week term time only 
Tuesday 10.00 – 12.00  U3A Travel Group    Next 5th November 
Thursday 10.00 – 11.30  Toothill Tinies     Every week  
Thursday  12.00 – 2.30 Welcome Space    Every week 
Friday  17.00 – 19.00  Friday Club     Every week term time only  
 

Last Newsletter as Editor 
Dear readers, 
This is the last Newsletter with me as editor, I would like to thank all 120 + of you who have supported this 
Newsletter and the Weekly Ramble, it has been a privilege to have been the editor for so long. 
The Weekly Ramble will continue to be published and if you wish to receive it every Wednesday then 
please let me know. 
Under data protection I will be deleting names and email addresses from my computer apart from close 
friends and those who have already given me their names to receive the Weekly Ramble. 
Thank you for the past 18 years. 
I wish whoever takes over many happy years of editing. 
David 
 

Prayers for today 
Do please let us know if you would like to add someone to the list for prayer, remembering that we must 
have the permission of the person for whom we are praying.  
Updates about those being prayed for are welcome.  
Please pray for:  
Jan and Gordon, Diana, Norma, Sarah and all those you know in need of God’s special love, care and 
healing.  
Our minister: Shirlyn  
West Swindon Ministers: Clive, Trevor and Mark.  
Our children’s and worship leaders and their families, for Toothill Church and across West Swindon  
Our work with the children of Hazelwood Academy,  
Welcome Space and its leaders. 
 

 
 

Toothill Minister Rev Shirlyn Toppin  shirlys8@hotmail.com   
         Toothill Church website:       www.toothillchurch.org.uk 

        Bookings        toothill.church.booking@gmail.com  
Welcome to everyone worshipping with us today; for those who have difficulty hearing we have a loop 
system in operation. Refreshments will be served after the service. 
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Message from Som 
Dear Friends, 
I am currently at Sarum College Salisbury undergoing further formation into Christian ministry and mission. 
I am having an amazing time learning and studying with a group of theology students of various 
backgrounds and experiences at the grounds of one of the most sacred and secured sites in the UK - 
Salisbury Cathedral. 
Also, I am on a new placement to enable my context based training at St Andrew’s Blunsdon with Revd 
Sally Robertson. 
Please remember me in your prayers. 
Som Okonkwo 
 

Celtic Blessing 
Bless those close to us, our family and friends. 
Bless the neighbourhood of which we are a part. 
Bless this town or city we think of as our home. 
Bless the young and old, faces known or strangers. 
Keep them safe and well, meet them in their needs, 
our loving God, we pray. 
Amen 
 
November 
Sunday 10th 10.30 Mr Mark Dowling 
Sunday 17th 10.30 Rev Shirlyn Toppin 
Sunday 24th  10.30 Mrs Rachel Dowling 
 
Don’t forget Saturday 26th to put your clocks back one hour before you go to bed as we move into GMT. 
 
 

Toothill Church Website  
 
 

Toothill Church is a Methodist Church in the Upper Thames methodist Circuit.  
Methodist Superintendent Rev Shirlyn Toppin shirlys@hotmail.com  
Church Address: Toothill Church, Dunwich Drive, West Swindon, Wiltshire, SN5 8SX 

 
Don’t forget to let me know if you wish to continue to rceive the Weekly Ramble. 
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